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Chapter 21
Julia ignored John provocative look and continued to eat. She had talked too
much and forgot to eat.

“Haven’t you been full for your lifetime?” John looked at Julia with amusement
and asked.

“Wait a minute. Let me have lunch first.” Said Julia, as she swallowed the food
with difficulty.

Needless to say, it was Shawn who made John come for her.

Seeing that Julia didn’t want to talk about the things happened in the
Secretary office, John didn’t bother to do so, just sitting quietly beside her and
watching her.

Being a foodie, Evena took his time to eat, and eat more slowly than Julia, just
like an obedient lady.

After a short while, Julia packed up the bowls and chopsticks and said
goodbye to Evena. Evena nodded slightly and watched Julia Sarahve with a
faint smile.



“John, what’s up?” Julia followed John and asked.

“Things are over in advance. I have to go back to the headquarters of the
company now.” Said John.

“Well, you just need to make a phone call. Why do you come down here
specially to look for me? Don’t you know that there are wolves down there?”
Said Julia. She thought that what John had done was not worth it.

John was a little surprised, then he smiled and tried to muddle things through.
Looking at Julia’s beautiful eyes, he turned his head. Maybe he chose this
troublesome way, because he wanted to spend more time with her.

Julia ignored John’s stare at her and stared blankly at the dense high
buildings outside the glass elevator. How many high-level people were at the
bottom of the city in this prosperous city?

If she hadn’t been admitted to the Ventrusburg University, she wouldn’t have
had the chance to live in the city?

“Beep…” The elevator stopped. Julia slowly came to herself.

It was very quiet in the Secretary office. After Julia came in, everyone looked
at her in a different way. Some of them looked at her with disdain, some with
admiration and some with disdain.

“She is the only one in the office who can go to the headquarter? She is not
very capable at work. At most she is a little beautiful. “

“It’s all because of the thing with the CEO.”

“Never mind. She is boss’s fair-hair boy now. Don’t mess with her. Take care
of your revenge.”



Though they were talking in a low voice, Julia still heard them word by word in
this quiet office.

It turned out that she was the only acting secretary who could work in the
head office together with Shawn. No wonder those people showed such an
expression.

However Was it really because of their relationship that she was able to go to
the head office with Shawn? She knew that she was not very capable at work.
Most of the time she would make mistakes. Her working ability was at most
better than the new recruit.

But every time she made mistakes, Shawn would not blame her, but teach her
to do better.

Julia stood up. Those voices completely disappeared from the Secretary’s
office. She lightly scanned the office and walked out.

When she went out, she still heard someone say behind her, “what should I
do? Did she go to tell Shawn! It’s all your fault. Why did you speak it so
loudly? “

“How could I know she has such sensitive ears?”

Julia paused, but she still left.

Standing at the door of the CEO’s office, Julia hesitated. First, she liked this
job very much. She graduated from the school of literature and was good
enough to be an example for students. Secondly Thinking of not being able to
see her boss in the future, Julia felt a little depressed.

But she didn’t want to defame Shawn because of her. In Ventrusburg, there
was almost no scandal about Shawn. All were filled with compliments. He was
the perfect golden Bachelor in Ventrusburg. He was not only handsome, but
also owned theNelson Group, which was unshakable in Ventrusburg.



There was a very popular saying in Ventrusburg: white Shawn, black Elmore.

In the underworld, theNelson Group was undoubtedly the strongest existence
in Ventrusburg, and Shawn was the king of the underworld.

Few people even said that he had a girlfriend.

Shawn was cSarahn, calm and smart, like a perfect prince who had come out
of a comic book. All the ladies dreamed of being his first woman, and their
heart was beating for them.

Julia shook her head, forgetting all the rumors she heard from the women
around her, and thinking of her mother’s words, she really cared about her
mother’s words. She tried her best to make her mother satisfied with
everything, as if all the reasons she lived were for her mother.

Or maybe some animals were controlled by their instinct to protect
themselves. For a small animal like her, Shawn was dangerous.

She wanted to Sarahve Shawn.

After her third stepfather left, Julia no longer believed in love. She was also
afraid of love. Because she knew that once a man gave his heart to a woman,
he or she would lose everything.

Moreover, she wanted to stay here with Evena and didn’t want to adapt

to the new environment.

Julia thought of a lot of reasons and finally opened the door and walked in.

Noticing that Julia was coming in, Shawn raised her head, raised her eyebrow
and asked, “what’s up?”



Julia took a deep breath and bravely looked at Shawn. She said in a low but
firm voice: “Mr. Shawn, I don’t think I have enough ability.”

There was no reply from Shawn. He just waited for Julia’s reply. As expected,
she paused and then said: “I want to apply to stay in the branch office and
train myself first.”

John looked at her in surprise. Shawn’s reaction was much calmer than that of
John. Actually, he seemed to have known what she would say to him, without
any emotional fluctuations.

“This is an order. Don’t you know the basic ability as a senior secretary is to
obey orders? ” Shawn said word by word, staring at her.

Julia lowered her head in silence.

“Or you can choose to resign.” Shawn said.

The wind came in from the wide French window. Julia’s well tied high ponytail
was a little messy in the wind. She lowered her head, and her bangs that were
dropping behind her also danced in the wind.

The sunshine just came in and warmed up the silence.

After a long while, Julia said: “Okay, i I will resign. “

Although the salary inNelson Group was very good, Julia still believed that
she could find a job in Ventrusburg.

Shawn was fire, and she didn’t want to be a moth, so she had to stay away
from it.

Hearing this, Shawn didn’t get annoyed. Instead, she looked at Julia, curled
his lips and said, “then pSarahse compensate five million for our contract.
Miss Julia, I remember you signed a five-year contract.”



Julia was shocked. She didn’t read the contract carefully when they signed it,
but now when the contract was mentioned by Shawn, it reminded her of the
five-year contract and there was a five million dollars

Five million dollars was a huge problem for a man who could only guarantee
his own safety

On the other hand, Julia’s mind was shaken by five million dollars and she
immediately said: “no, I was wrong. I’d better stay in the company!”

“Good.” With a touch of smile in his dark eyes, Shawn tapped lightly on the
table.

“I’ll go get my stuff ready then.” With a giggle, she fled away.

When she returned to her office, her mood had changed. Faced with the
rumors of others, Julia could only cry for her injustice in her heart. She didn’t
want to Sarahve!

But it also made Julia understand that boss was always the most powerful and
powerful person, no one could ever compete with a boss.

This mixed feeling of sadness and joy made Julia cry and laugh for a while,
which made those who gossiped about her frighten to shut up.

When Julia was thinking about all the complicated feelings in her heart, she
suddenly received a call from Lola.

“Julia, your mom just went back.” Said Lola on the other side of the phone.

“What? Why was he in such a hurry? Why didn’t you tell me? ” Julia jumped
up from the chair in surprise.

“It seemed that aunt Emily who was helping her to look after the flower shop
was ill, so she had to hurry back to take care of her. And there was too much



time, so she didn’t tell you. But don’t worry. I will drive her to the bus station. ”
After a few seconds, Lola continued, “but it’s strange that your mother left in a
hurry after going out. She didn’t have a cell phone, how could she know that
aunt Emily is sick? Besides, she ran from the outside and seemed to be
chased by something. “

Julia was silent.

‘did mom bump into something or Who could it be that rushed back?

He

Was it

Julia frowned. She had been in Ventrusburg for a long time, but she had never
met her stepfather. Had her mother met them?

After she hung up, Julia received a call from Evena.

“Julia, I heard that you would go back to the headquarter, right?” Randy
shouted over the phone.

Said Julia, stretching out her hand to keep the phone away from her ear.

“I can go to the headquarter too! Maybe I can be your colSarahgue! ” Evena
said excitedly.

“Really? You also got promoted? ” Hearing this, Julia was a little happy. It’s
better to have a companion than live alone for years.

As she brought this up, Evena lowered her voice and chuckled. “No, the head
quarter seems to need a cSarahning, so I volunteered to submit my resume.”



“Haha…” This sentence startled Julia who was drinking water. She asked
incredibly: “are you sure?”

“Evena, do you have to do that? It will be very shameful for our Ventrusburg
University if the news gets out! ” Julia raised her voice and said.

“It’s okay. I’ve prepared the camouflage equipment. In fact, I had wanted to do
that for a long time, but you didn’t Sarahve at that time and I didn’t want to
Sarahve you. I met my Mr. right. I want to give it a shot. ” Julia could feel the
blood boiling just by Evena’s tone.

Julia massaged her head as she suddenly had a bad feeling, ‘is he…’ John.

Chapter 22
“You’ve met the prince in white as well. He is John! Shawn’s personal
assistant. He was so handsome and elegant, just like Nathan . He used to be
my dream guy. I think Nathan is more handsome than Ryan! ” Evena
chattered.

On the other side, Julia was silent. She actually didn’t want to bring up Nathan
and Ryan.

“Julia, you must help me to observe John. It’s all up to you whether I can
make it or not.” Evena answered seriously.

“Well.” Facing the enthusiastic Evena, Julia felt too embarrassed to say no.

After hanging up the phone, Julia sighed.

Sometimes she envied Evena, who lived in an ideal world where she could do
whatever she wanted without thinking. In fact, Evena was from a rich family,
so she was wealthy enough to squander money.



As an acting secretary, she was not qualified to sit next to the CEO. But for
some unknown reason, Julia was sitting next to Shawn, and John was
pathetically forced into another car by her.

After getting along with her for these days, Julia was very familiar with sitting
in the same car with Shawn, but it was inevitable to feel embarrassed.

Julia peeped at Shawn for several times, but Shawn didn’t seem to notice
that. He Sarahned quietly against the car chair and slightly closed his eyes.
His long eyelashes fluttered like butterfly. Even if he looked closer, he could
not see any flaws on his face.

‘God is unfair. He is not only handsome, but also rich.

While she looked at him, Julia’s hand moved a little. She wanted to touch his
black hair. It seemed that she could touch it well.

However, before Julia’s hand could move, the CEO with his eyes closed tightly
grasped hers.

Julia wanted to withdraw her hand subconsciously, but her strength was
obviously not enough for Shawn. So she compromised again, letting him hold
her hand.

The hand of the CEO was very broad, and the warmth coming from his palm
was so tempting that she couldn’t help but want to indulge in it.

A strange feeling came to her. She tried her best to suppress it. She didn’t
know what it was, but she knew it was a dangerous feeling and it was a taboo
for her.

The car stopped at the gate of the hospital again. Julia looked out of the
window in confusion. Was the headquarter of theNelson Group built in the
hospital? It couldn’t be.



She was confused and turned her head to look at Shawn. At this time, Shawn
had also woken up. Without looking at her, he took her hand and got out of the
car from the side.

Though Julia was confused, she knew it was right to go with Shawn and he
could arrange everything with ease.

Entering a familiar ward, Julia had already known the purpose of this trip to
visit Shawn’s grandmother.

The old lady in the bed seemed to be even weaker than she had been when
she visited her last time. She saw Shawn and Julia coming over, struggled to
sit up, smiled at them and reached out her hand to take off the oxygen bottle
from her nose.

“Grandma, don’t move.” Said Shawn gently, trying to stop her.

The old man frowned and looked at Shawn for a few times. Obviously, she
wanted him to help her take off the oxygen mask. She wanted to talk to
Shawn.

“Grandma, be good and listen to the doctor.” Shawn said softly as if he was
coaxing a naive child.

Julia was shocked when she heard what Shawn said. At the same time, she
felt a pain in her heart. She thought that the relationship between Shawn and
her grandmother must be good.

After her nominal marriage with Shawn, the first person that Shawn took her
to meet was not his parents, but his grandmother. Even at Zoey’s birthday
party, Julia hadn’t seen Shawn parents there. If they hadn’t met by chance,
Julia thought Shawn wouldn’t have taken her to meet her sister-in-law.



Shawn didn’t say anything. His hand holding the old woman’s in silence. Even
so, the old woman’s smile of satisfaction could be seen on her face. Julia
accompanied Shawn until grandma fell asleep.

The old woman was sleeping soundly, but her face looked dreadfully pale,
showing the traces of time. She was just like a cSarahn and peaceful room.
Presumably, it had taken a lot of effort for Shawn to decorate this room.

“I’m afraid she’s getting worse. But don’t worry. We’ll do our best,” An old
doctor walked out of the room with Shawn and said seriously.

Julia knew what the doctor meant and looked at Shawn worriedly. Shawn
frowned and commanded in a low voice, “do your best.”

“Don’t worry. I will.” The doctor promised.

From the old woman’s room to the entrance of the hospital, Shawn’s face was
dark and frightening, and he was even less talkative than usual.

Julia carefully guessed his mood and could not help asking, “what’s wrong
with grandma?”

“Stroke.” Shawn stopped and replied.

Julia, who was following behind, also stopp

ed at once. But because of inertia, her head hit the arm of Shawn.

“You can visit her once a day. I’ll come with you when I have time.” Added
Shawn.

His voice was a little heavy, and Julia nodded in response. It was not only
because this was the order from the CEO to his subordinates, but also
because Julia had a vague feeling that this was what she should do. After all,
nominally, Shawn’s grandmother was also her grandmother.



Well, it seemed that this sense of belonging was not so good.

When Shawn turned around and looked at her, Julia lowered her head with
embarrassment. They didn’t break the silence first. Finally, Shawn approached
her ear and said softly, “thank you.”

As soon as Shawn’s words were spoken, Julia’s body turned into a Cole. She
was not deaf, was she? The cold and arrogant CEO actually said “thank you”.
This probability was even smaller than that of a collision between sparks and
earth. How could it have happened in front of her eyes?

Everything is possible. Life is indeed full of all kinds of possibilities. Things
that seem to be impossible may happen in the next second as they really
happen in front of you.

Julia was about to figure out what he was thinking when he said this, but when
she looked up, she only saw the back of his black suit. She quickly ran to
catch up with him, with a bigger smile on her face.

Back in the car, Julia’s heart was still beating for joy. It was unbelievable that
the CEO actually said “thank you”.

Julia took a peep at Shawn, but didn’t expect that she was also spotted. She
looked away in panic, her face turning red.

“What are you smirking for?” Shawn looked at her with amusement.

In the reflection of the glass window, they looked at each other.

“Nothing.” Julia replied in a low voice. She was so nervous that her words
from her hometown popped up.

Shawn turned her head around. Julia’s ears turned red. She tried to turn her
head away with a little bit stubbornness on her face.



Knowing that her revolt didn’t work, Julia chose to submit. Her eyes wandered
around. Anyway, she didn’t stop at Shawn.

However, even if her eyes didn’t stay at the prison, she could still see Shawn’s
handsome face, and this face seemed to be constantly enlarged. Julia quickly
reached out to grab his hand, and slightly resisted.

What a joke! It was not Shawn who was driving. The driver would see that.

If the word got out, she would be a laughingstock as chairman of the
Taekwondo Association of Ventrusburg University?

“Wait!” Julia called her in a hurry.

Shawn stared at her.

With the courage to risk her life, Julia lowered her head and whispered, “our
driver is in the front…”

Hearing her words, Shawn could not help laughing. She had been worried
about this all the time.

“Okay, we can go somewhere else.” The ambiguous atmosphere was still
haunting in her ears. At this moment, Julia’s strong and righteous spirit all
went soft. She was held in his arms obediently.

Although there was no further move from Shawn, Julia’s heart was still
beating. This man was quite offensive.

She didn’t like a man who was too powerful. She couldn’t control such a man,
so she felt no sense of security.

But why she seemed not to think so when facing Shawn.



It was almost dusk. The orange sunset appeared in the sky, and the white
clouds were also dyed with orange red. A cool breeze blew away the heat in
the car. Julia tried hard to fan her face.

The car slowly stopped in front of the Zona Residences. Julia finally felt a little
relieved as she was familiar with the place. She hurriedly opened the door and
wanted to go out, but her another hand was still held in the palm of Shawn.

“Well, I want to go home first.” Said Julia carefully.

“I’ll go with you.” As he spoke, Shawn was about to follow her.

“No, I’m fine.” Julia refused at once.

Holding Julia’s hand, Shawn headed to the gate of the Zona Residences..

It was already late at night when they came back last night. But this time, it
was still usual night. There were a lot of people under the tree looking at Julia
who was still following behind Shawn.

Julia covered her face with her big hands. It seemed that tomorrow her peach
blossom news would spread in the community again.

She and Mr. Shawn are innocent

Julia walked after the CEO hastily. This community fell behind, without even
an elevator, and the stairs’ lights were cheap lamps. Only their footsteps could
be heard in the whole stairwell.

Julia felt a little too quiet and couldn’t help but find a topic to talk about: “my
mother back home today.”

“Really?”



“She suddenly wanted to go back. It’s okay, haha.” Julia giggled and didn’t
know what she was talking about.

At last, even she found her smile too unnatural.

Chapter 23
At the door of her room, Julia smiled and said: “I can go home myself.”

Shawn bent down and held Julia’s face with his hands. He kissed her before
she could react.

She knew it Something bad would happen if Shawn followed her!

After being kissed forcefully, Julia looked up at the ceiling in depression. She
heard Shawn laughing beside her ear and he said: “nobody is here.”

‘Mr. Shawn is so serious! I refused him just because he was in the car!’
thought Julia.

Just then, the door of the room opened slowly. Seeing the red faced Bunny
rushing in, Shawn turned around and left.

Well, it doesn’t feel bad to send someone home.

“Lola! I met some bad guy! ” Julia lied down on the sofa, holding a pillow and
crying sadly.

Squatting beside her, Lola poked her arm and said, “it’s time to get up and
have dinner.”



Hearing the word “eat”, Julia, who was sitting on the sofa and rolling into a
pillow, got excited immediately and ran towards the table with her eyes
shining.

Following her, Lola looked at her with concern and asked, “who will take care
of you after I Sarahve?”

“Ha ha, you are still here? What are you worried about?” Julia took it as a
joke, bursting into laughter.

Just as the old saying of Julia goes, “With Lola, you can definitely live a
carefree life with her.”.

After dinner, Julia, who had been tired all day, took a shower early and waited
for her mother’s call.

The night was hazy and the scene of last night suddenly came to Julia’s mind,
with two red clouds quickly flashing across her cheeks. At the thought of this,
Julia could tell Shawn’s facial figure. This kind of feeling was a little wonderful
for her.

She held the doll on the bed and rolled over irritably. Julia was horrified to find
that she was sleepless again. She felt it strange to sleep alone after she had
slept with Mr. Shawn for two nights.

What did it mean?

Julia sat up straight, pinched her face and walked to the window with her long
shadow.

A man could feel his feelings at midnight. Julia slowly Sarahned against the
wall and sat down, with her hands embracing her knees. Her childhood
memories, as well as the things about Ventrusburg University, were flowing
like the tide.



Her mind was filled with mixed and complex memories. After a long time, she
slowly fell asleep.

The next day was a rare weekend, but Julia was woken up by the cold in the
early morning. She hurriedly went to bed and got more sleep.

The next morning was awakened by a call from Barbara. Barbara was back
home, and Julia was relieved to know that aunt Emily was fine.

Even though she knew that her mother was lying, Julia didn’t want to expose
her lie. Everyone has his or her own painful secret. Yesterday’s neglect and
anger had calmed down after one night’s consideration. She should
understand her mother.

After lunch, Julia went to the hospital. When she arrived, the old lady hadn’t
woken up yet. Like Shawn, Julia held her grandpa’s hand and silently sat with
her for a while.

In addition, Julia’s weekend was nothing but sleeping, eating and shopping.

After dinner, Julia and Lola went to the nearest supermarket to buy something.
The whole week, she was almost tortured to death by a creature called CEO.
Now that she could finally breathe a sigh of relief, she would naturally reward
herself.

The supermarket was a little far away from the Zona Residences and they
would pass an alley. It was said that there would be robberies in this alley, but
Julia hadn’t seen it yet.

“Take out all the money, now!” The moment they entered the alley, they heard
a rough voice.

Lola grabbed Julia’s arm. This made Julia a little excited. Finally she could see
the legendary robbery.



“Let’s call the police.” Said Lola in a low voice.

“It’s okay. Wait for me here. I’ll be back soon.” Julia pushed away Lola’s hand,
and her face had already been ready to have a try.

Knowing that the girl was not an ordinary person and she was also good at
fighting, Lola called the police by phone after she gave the girl a heads up.

“Hey, what are you doing?” With a fruit knife she just bought in the
supermarket in hand, Julia stood majestically in front of the three young men
with dyed hair.

It was really lucky for her to buy this fruit knife, or Julia would not dare to act
rashly.

The three young men with dyed hair were frightened at first, but when they
saw a girl in sportswear, they became arrogant immediately.

“Hey, chick! Do you think you can be a hero with a fruit knife?” A guy with red
hair slowly approached Julia and stretched out his hand to touch her.

Julia turned around and kicked the man in the abdomen. The man with red
hair stepped back a few steps and finally fell to the ground because his body
could not maintain balance.

Seeing this, the other two hooligans were stunned for a moment. But they did

n’t dare to underestimate their opponents, and they would attack separately.
Julia saw their moves, and then dodged each of them. One of them kicked the
other one, and the other gave a spiral kick, knocking them down.

The three hooligans were shocked and disdained at first. Then they stood up
and tried to run away. Julia threw the knife straight in front of one of them.



In the dim light, Julia was like a executioner coming from hell. With a cold
smile, she curled her hands and walked towards them.

Shrill siren came from a distance. Julia squatted down and picked up the man,
who was robbed, and asked with a smile: “are you okay?”

But when she saw that unlucky face, Julia was stunned and so was Julia.

Julia shook off the middle-aged man’s hand suddenly and left without looking
back.

“Julia, you are Julia, right?” The middle-aged man quickly stood up and
shouted to Julia.

Julia suddenly turned around, looked at his old face and coldly said to the
middle-aged man: “don’t call me like that. You don’t deserve it at all.”

The middle-aged man bowed slightly, and the calm face was still very
handsome, while the eyebrows were deeply wrinkled, as if the sadness of a
thousand years had been locked. He opened his mouth, but didn’t know what
to say.

The police’s running steps finally broke the awkward silence. Julia lowered her
head and felt a lump in her throat. She wanted to Sarahve, but the police still
asked them to go to the police station for a record. So Julia had to follow
them.

While they were talking, the middle-aged man kept looking back at Julia.

“Uncle Noah?” Lola asked Julia.

Julia nodded, but she didn’t want to talk about it.

After Noah said something to the police on the way, Julia and Lola didn’t have
to go to the police station for recording. But someone followed with Julia.



Julia looked back at Noah, who was following her, and finally turned around
and gave him a glare impatiently. She asked in a particularly bad tone, “what
do you want to do?”

“Julia, I know I was wrong How are you doing? ” Noah said guiltily, hurrying to
Julia.

However, no matter how much he felt guilty, what happened in the past could
not be reversed.

Julia finally understood why her mother suddenly came back home. Her
mother probably met him at the same time and he must come here to find her.

“Does it have anything to do with you? Who is this gentleman to talk to me?
stepfather? Or just an ordinary stranger? If you want to cheat her, why don’t
you cheat her for the rest of your life? Are you still a man? Is it interesting to
play us all around? ” Julia sneered and said to herself, “if possible, I hope that
mom has never met you.”

A cold and resolute voice was like a sharp sword, stabbing straight into the
man’s chest. The throbbing pain made him raise his hand to his chest. There
was no blood, but the pain was obvious and sharp.

“Julia.” She held the excited Julia and spoke to her in a low voice.

“Noah? Is it a fake name? How stupid my mother is! She has been cheated by
you for four years and even regarded it as a dream. That’s ridiculous. ” Julia
continued to look at Noah coldly.

A middle-aged man in his fifties slowly crouched down and buried his head
into his palms under Julia’s mockery.

Under the streetlight, Julia saw that this man’s black hair that he was proud of
had mixed with white hair. Time was too cruel, and it had indelible traces on
everyone.



Over the past ten years, everyone had changed to another type. When the
young grew up, the old got older. The once cheerful and kind father had
become a decadent middle-aged man. He was just one of her stepfather,
which happened to appear at the most memorable age of Julia. So she
remembered him.

“But you could recognize me. so surprising.” Julia raised her eyebrows, as if
mocking herself.

“Julia, stop.” Lola tugged at Julia’s sleeve and whispered.

Finally, Julia stopped talking, turned around and left.

“Julia, where is your mother? Can you tell me? ” Just a few steps away, she
heard a man’s voice with a little bit of petition and humbleness.

This was the gesture that Julia had never seen before. In her eyes, Noah was
a brave, strong man. When could he lower his own stature?

“You are not my father.” Julia stood straight, and coldly uttered.

Then she hurriedly walked away with Lola. She didn’t want to look back. Nor
did she want to hear every word he said.

He used to be the greatest hero in a girl’s heart, but now, they were just
strangers. It had been ten years since the last time they met, but finally they
met.

“Julia, you shouldn’t be so mean. After all, he is your stepfather.” Lola looked
at Julia seriously.

“I hate him. If he can’t love me, why am I still insisting on loving him?” Julia
gritted her teeth and said word by word.

Lola remained silent.



Chapter 24
Julia kept kicking the pebbles along the way back to the community, and from
time to time she looked back, only to see that Lola quietly followed behind her,
but the man didn’t follow her.

She hummed coldly. Fortunately, she didn’t follow him. Otherwise, she felt it
difficult for her to resist the impulse to beat him up. However, she still felt a
little sad and depressed. After all, that man was her father.

Although they were not related by blood, he treated her as his most beautiful
little princess. Julia remembered that when she was young, every time she
came back with a prize award, Noah would be so excited that he made more
alcohol and dishes, which made the family have a good time.

She was his little pride.

But now Everything no longer existed.

Julia would never forget the situation when that man’s first wife came to her
house. From then on, her only goal was to become stronger, to be able to
protect her mother, and to protect what she wanted to protect.

After she got home, Julia turned on the TV, cuddled up a pillow and nestled in
the sofa.

“Julia, would you like some night snack?” Asked Lola in a soft voice while she
brought all the ingredients into the kitchen.

Julia nodded and kept on watching TV. Following Julia’s eyesight, Lola saw a
boring advertisement on TV.

“Don’t think too much. Let bygones be bygones.” Sitting next to her, Lola
persuaded her in a soft voice.



“But I do care! ” Julia, who gloomily pressed the pillow on her face, still cared
about the warmth and happiness of the times ten years ago and her family.

Lola didn’t know how to comfort her. She could only sit beside her in silence.
These were the tacit understanding between them since their college years.
Lola was not a talker, but she always stayed with Julia quietly. Whenever
necessary, she could always see her.

Julia was afraid of the coming of night. In the past, it was only a few minutes
for her to fall asleep. But recently, she couldn’t sleep well. Every time she
woke up, she couldn’t remember how she fell asleep. She couldn’t figure out
what was going on, what was in the future and what was in the past.

She deliberately locked the memories in the drawer, but they were opened
because of a person related to the past. From then on, the memories became
uncontrollable.

The warm sunshine was shining on the ground of the courtyard. The family of
three was huddling together on the swaying. Julia was sitting in the middle,
with her father on her left and her mother on her right.

“This is Dad, this is mom, this is me.” She raised her innocent and bright
smile, pointing at a few strokes of the painting, and introduced it in a childish
voice.

“It isn’t like daddy, Dad are stronger.” Frowning, Noah pointed at the painting.

Julia glared at the man with discontent and pouted. She said stubbornly, “the
painting I drew is just my dad!”

She looked like an arrogant queen.

The man laughed, reached out his hand and pinched her cheek lovingly. He
compromised, “yes, yes, Julia’s picture is daddy. It’s me who has grown a little
askew.”



The woman giggled, covering her mouth.

In an instant, the warm sun was covered by dark clouds, and the picture of the
three of them was blown away by the wind. Julia hastily jumped off the stage,
trying to catch up with it.

“Julia, Julia, where are you going?” Her parents asked anxiously.

“I want to go home! I want my home!” She kept running until there was no
sound behind her.

But she saw her mother was surrounded by a group of people, who were
crazily tearing her mother’s clothes. They scolded her mother as a mistress,
and they were fierce monsters. Suddenly, the painting held by Julia slip down.
She looked for her dad everywhere, but didn’t see him.

Her father had disappeared.

Her home would never be found.

When she woke up, her cheeks were covered with tears. She opened her
eyes, knowing that it was already the second day.

Julia stood up and looked at herself in the mirror. Her eyes were red and
swollen. She had forgotten how long she hadn’t cried. Since Noah
disappeared, she seldom cried, because she had to take care of her mother.
She had to be stronger and more reliable than her father, so such a family
would not be completely destroyed.

There was some noise outside. Julia walked out after she washed up.

Seeing Evena was laughing loudly on the TV in her house, Julia’s face fell at
once. Why was Evena here?



“Haha, you’re finally up!” Seeing that Julia walked out of the bedroom, Evena
greeted Julia with a smile.

Lola walked out of the kitchen with a plate of fruit in her hands. Evena
immediately tasted the fruit, she exclaimed, “Wow! Lola is really amazing!
Even an ordinary apple is delicious!”

Julia felt speechless and thought, ‘child, don’t flatter her so obviously, okay?

“What the hell are you doing here?” Julia sat beside Evena and asked
casually.

Seeing that Lola was back to her room, Evena looked at Julia in surprise and
asked, “are you still living with Lola?”

“Does it have anything to do with you?” Julia rolled her eyes at her.

“Aren’t you afraid that Mona and others will make a fuss about it again?”

“I can live my life. What they said had nothing to do with me. Moreover, the
gossips always cover the gossips. If they want to say something, there must
be a reason. You can’t stitch the gossips up with a needle, can you? ” Julia
looked indifferent. She was accustomed to gossip.

Hearing that, Evena sighed helplessly. Then she took out two invitation letters
from her handbag and said, “there is a classmate gathering this afternoon. It is
rumored that Nathan is also in Ventrusburg, and it seems that he has already
been promoted to a good position in the Simon Group. Someone invited him
to attend the party. “

“I won’t go.” Julia refused directly.

The university party was meaningless to her.



“Are you sure?” Evena turned to look at her. “We’ve graduated for almost two
years. Don’t you want to see your old friend?”

Julia shook her head.

“Well, it’s eight o’clock tonight, and we’re in No. 8 ward, Sunny hall of
Ventrusburg. It’s up to you if I go or not.” Evena put the invitation on the table
and left.

After Evena left, Julia picked up the two invitation letters, took a look at them
and then put them down.

Julia also stood up and walked to the window, but she was attracted by a
figure in the Zona Residences. It was Noah. Why was he here? Didn’t he give
up? Julia smiled coldly and pulled the curtains close.

Today, Julia had meant to take a good rest, but her phone rang which was
annoying. She turned around on the sofa to get her phone.

It was a call from John.

What did he want? Julia was confused and answered the phone.

“I’m in your downstairs. You can come down.” Said John.

“Um, where are we going? Today is weekend. ” Julia reminded him that she
shouldn’t go to work on weekends.

“This is the order of our CEO. You have three minutes. He says if you are late,
your salary will be deducted.” John continued.

Hearing that, Julia sprang from the sofa and rolled into the bedroom quickly.
She changed her clothes and went downstairs after saying goodbye to Lola



“Not bad, just two minutes.” John Sarahned on the side of the car, smiling at
the woman walking in high heels.

Julia waved her hands on her cheeks. She looked around but didn’t find
anyone else. He probably went back.

“Why did the CEO call me?” After greeting with John, Julia got on the car.

Since she was also a secretary of Shawn, Julia thought she had topics with
John.

“There is a banquet for Master Simon. As the wife of Shawn, who will be his
partner if you don’t?” John rolled his eyes at her.

Shawn?

Julia was shocked. She had heard the word from the granny of Shawn before,
but she didn’t expect that John would call him in private.

Somehow, Julia was delighted with the title.

John also realized that he had said something wrong. He coughed a few times
and said, “no, it’s the CEO..”

“Yeah, I didn’t hear it.” Julia held back her laughter and answered seriously.

John smiled and did not care about her expression. He asked again, “how did
you explain to your mother later?”

Reminded by him, Julia thought of the blunder before. She smiled and said:
“my mother has returned home, and there is nothing serious.”

John nodded.



They arrived at the Sunny hall, chatting with each other all the way.

When she saw those words through the car window, Julia suddenly thought of
the two invitation letters which were used to invite her classmates to the party.
That party was also to be held in Sunny hall.

‘what’s more, was the Master Simon Ryan? Suddenly, Julia felt uneasy.

“What’s wrong?” John looked at Julia who was in a daze and asked casually.

Julia shook her head and walked down unhurriedly.

The classmate party was held in No.8 room of the Sunny hall, and the
welcome party of Mr. Simon was on the fifteenth floor of the Sunny hall. It was
said that all the floors were booked by them, so it should be difficult to meet
them. Thinking of this, Julia was comforted.

John took her directly to the fifteenth floor, where there were many private
rooms on it. The hall outside was the place for banquet. Julia led by John
found Shawn’s room.

Each of them had a special room, in which there was a special room for
making up and changing clothes.

When Julia entered the room, she saw Shawn quietly sitting on the sofa and
typing on his computer. Nobody knew what he was doing.

After noticing Julia’s arrival, Shawn closed the computer, stood up and walked
towards Julia.

Though they hadn’t seen each other for only one day, Julia felt that she hadn’t
seen him for a long time. She smiled at him and said politely, “Hello, Mr.
Shawn.”

“Hello, Miss Julia.” Shawn standing in front of her replied her politely.



Julia looked at him in disbelief. When did he become so polite?

Looking at his smile, Julia finally understood that the CEO was just kidding
with her.

Wait, Mr. Shawn could crack a joke? Julia was stunned again.

Chapter 25
Julia followed he make-up artist to go into the room, but she was still thinking
about the CEO’s seemingly joking words. It was incredible that he would also
joke like that.

The make-up artist had put a light make-up on Julia’s face and put on a long
purple dress, which was more suitable for her. Her figure was suitable for that
purple dress, even though she didn’t wear high-heeled shoes.

It was not as sexy as the dress she wore at the last banquet. Instead, she
looked like a pretty girl.

When Julia walked out of the dressing room, Shawn was talking with Mona in
the room. Julia wanted to shrink back subconsciously when she saw Mona.
But Mona called her, “Old classmate.”

The voice was full of sarcasm in Julia’s ear. She couldn’t help but stop. She
turned around to look at Mona and said with a smile, “it’s been a long time.”

They had met each other at the other day. Their smiles were all hypocritical.

At this moment, Shawn’s eyes were also fixed on Julia. With a forced smile on
her face, Julia walked up to Shawn and carefully held Shawn’s arm.



The action was a little stiff, but it also showed her relationship with Shawn.
Mona was somewhat unwilling to accept it, but she restrained herself from
breaking out in front of Shawn. And after the fall of the river last time, their
relationship was getting worse and worse.

“Brother Shawn, remember what I said.” As she spoke, Mona winked at
Shawn with an enchanting smile.

Unfortunately, Shawn’s gaze was no longer fixed on Mona.

Without getting any reply, Mona glared at Julia angrily. Julia was wronged. It
had nothing to do with her.

Staring at Mona’s receding figure, Julia was confused. What on earth did she
say to Shawn.

The ball outside had already begun when Julia arrived, but it wasn’t time for
dancing, Shawn had already stayed out for a while.

Mona didn’t see any female companion by the side of Shawn, and she
thought she could dance with him. But to her surprise, Julia appeared during
the party. Julia would definitely ruin her thing if she didn’t get rid of her.

A trace of viciousness flashed through Mona’s eyes.

In the room.

Shelly sat on the sofa with his arms around Julia’s shoulders. Julia was so
nervous that she clenched her fists. She took a careful look at Shawn, but she
didn’t know what to say.

She was so depressed that she couldn’t utter a complete sentence every time
she was with Mr. Shawn.



In fact, It’s not because She had nothing to say. She just didn’t dare to say it in
front of his boss.

But after looking at his hand on her waist, Julia couldn’t help asking herself, ‘is
it normal for the boss to have an affair with the subordinate.

The expression on her face changed. Shawn suddenly moved his lips and
said, “I heard that you like women.”

“Haha…” Julia took a mouthful and coughed.

Boss, don’t say something like that?

“I…” Julia faltered. She didn’t expect that Shawn would say so, so she wasn’t
prepared at all.

Shawn looked at her and waited patiently for her to reply.

“What do you think?” In a moment of desperation, Julia used her daily
statement, which was almost an expert question to answer questions she
didn’t want to answer.

However Obviously, it was inappropriate to say it here.

“Not really.” Shawn looked at Julia seriously and answered.

At the same time, his slightly rough hand touched her cheek, and his cold lips
touched her earlobes from time to time. Julia’s heart raced and her brain was
in a state of shock.

“Because You have reaction. ” A low and sexy voice came into her ears,
making her feel like bathing.



Julia’s body was completely frozen, but she cSarahrly felt his warm breath
surrounding her ear. She could cSarahrly feel his breath moving from her ear
to her lips. At the same time, her body was pulled into his arms.

“Wait!” Julia’s voice became even more charming at the moment and she said
in a low voice.

Shawn stopped and stared at her glittering eyes.

Her eyes were beautiful, just like the stars in the sky. At the same time, they
were like the flow of stars, so dazzling, which made people admire her.

“My dress is hooked.” To calm herself down, Julia pretended to be calm.

But when she saw the part where her dress was hooked, she became
embarrased. The piece of clothes on her chest was hooked by his watch, and
the glory in it was so evident.

With a slight smile, Shawn hugged her waist and slowly pulled the hemline off
her watch. Julia closed her eyes tightly and her ears were as red as boiled
shrimp.

‘God, just let me sleep at this moment. Julia has been driven crazy in her
heart.

There was a knock on the door. “Master Li, Master Simon is waiting for you.”

Hearing this, Julia was relieved and thought that she could go now.

But Julia was so naive. Was there anyone who could s

top Mr. Shawn from doing what he wanted? When she just opened her eyes,
his cold lips had already pressed down. Julia was stunned again, with her
tensed nerves broken.



After that, he felt as if she was flying above the clouds and could not find the
land.

Mr. Shawn’s kisses were always domineering. Julia finally escaped from the
harem after going through a series of vicious cycles of life and death.

Julia looked at herself in the mirror, dumbfounded. Her lips were so red and
swollen like a ham, and it seemed that her face would be more and more
flushing.

The first time Shawn kissed her, she could think that she was just bitten by a
dog; the second time she was bitten by a cat, but To her surprise, Julia got
used to the following kisses And she didn’t hate it so much.

Julia thought that she was going to an abyss. If she didn’t realize it, she would
definitely jump into it and die without a burial place.

She lowered her head so that only her two red ears could be seen.

“How are you feeling now?” Asked Shawn in a low voice, touching her
earlobe.

Mr. Shawn, could you pSarahse stop acting so weirdly? Julia kept silent and
didn’t say anything.

“Well, it seems that you haven’t felt it. We can have a try again.” The deep and
magnetic voice of Shawn was more charming than the elf of the dark night.

“No, thanks.” Julia quickly refuted and sobbed.

Whoop, her principles and her rules

Under the close gaze of Shawn, Julia was playing with her fingers and she
whispered: “not.. bad… “



I didn’t say that Julia was hypnotizing herself.

“Not bad?” Retorted Shawn with some sarcasm.

Julia thought that she was almost driven mad. Who was this? Is he a human?
No, no, No. Mr. CEO is absolutely an inhuman person.

“Someone urged us outside.” Julia tried to change the topic.

“Are you not satisfied with my kissing skill?” Asked Shawn again, ignoring her
words.

Julia finally realized that the boss was even more stubborn than her. And she
felt that he was coming closer, so she blurted out, “no, it’s good, very good.”

She was so excited that she praised Shawn twice.

“Well.” Answered Shawn.

Then, she felt something cold coming from her lips. She couldn’t think
anymore.

This was a dragonfly kiss. A moment later, Shawn left her lips and smiled.
“This is a reward.”

Julia was stunned. It seemed that her answer couldn’t stop Mr. Shawn at all.

Alas! He has completely lost the fight with the CEO.

Understanding and considerate, Shawn helped her calm down. Then he put
her down, with the other hand still holding her waist, and Julia gently
Sarahned in his arms. He had just kissed her for two times. Finally, Julia had
lost all her strength.



She drew a conclusion again that getting along with Mr. Shawn was
exhausting both physically and mentally.

She was worried and anxious every day, how could she not be tired?

Every time he kissed her in different ways, how could she not be tired?

However, Julia would never admit that, even though she was tired, there were
still happiness and sweetness hidden in the dark.

Instead of going out in a hurry, Shawn helped Julia to tidy up her clothes and
hair. She looked up at his strong chin and was in a daze. He looked like
someone else.

The other man was her father, Noah.

She threw these strange thoughts away at once. How could he have anything
to do with Noah? impossible.

“Did Mona tell you this?” Julia asked her directly.

The proud CEO looked down at her and did not speak.

Julia thought that her question was a little abrupt too. The CEO must be
disgusted with the behavior of prying into information.

“No one would say that again.” Shawn touched Julia’s nose slightly and
looked at her seriously.

After she heard him, Julia was moved as if the heavy burden on her back had
been removed. Was he caring about her? Would he care about her
reputation?



This abnormal sweetness made Julia want to escape inexplicably. She
seemed to know what it was, but she dared not think about it.

She was sure that once she admitted this feeling, it would be devastating.

“Thank you.” After a while, Julia said in a tender voice.

She clenched her fists and tried to calm herself down.

Their marriage should be fake, and their tacit understanding should be fake as
well. All of them were just acting in front of others. They shouldn’t have any
emotional entanglement. She didn’t believe that he would love her. She didn’t
believe any man.

She would never trust men, nor rely on them, for the rest of her life.

This is what Julia has been thinking in the past ten years. She would rather be
alone all her life than to be trapped with any man.

In her eyes, love was just a beautiful firework, and it withered easily. And after
it withered, the world was only a deserted.

Chapter 26
Hearing Julia’s words, Shawn turned around and left.

She then hurriedly followed behind Shawn.

Outside, a variety of handsome men and beautiful women were dancing in the
dancing floor. Men were chatting with each other by the side of the dancing
floor, and they sat in front of the luxurious tied table, flattering each other.

The luxurious lotus lamp on the ceiling emitted soft light and the soft music,
making everything quiet and beautiful.



This quiet and nice situation was broken at the moment when Holden came in.

The dancing people stopped at the moment Shawn came in, and the ones
who chatted with each other quieted down. Undoubtedly, he became the focus
of the whole ball.

Everyone in the underworld knew about the status of Shawn. TheNelson
Group was a Sarahding enterprise in Ventrusburg, and as the CEO of
theNelson Group, Shawn was comparable to the king of business. People
never dared to dream of surpassing Shawn.

“Mr. Shawn.” A man in a white suit walked towards Shawn with a faint smile.
His voice was as fresh as a poem.

With her tiny body, Julia hid behind Shawn and gripped the hem of his black
suit tightly.

Sensed Julia’s anxiety, Shawn’s hand in the pocket trembled slightly, but in
the end did not reach out.

“Welcome back.” The voice of Shawn was so calm.

“Thank you.” Ryan replied politely. When his eyes passed Shawn, he saw a
small head Sarahning tightly on the back of Shawn. Was what Mona said
true?

Ryan drew back his sight, made a graceful gesture and smiled, “pSarahse,
let’s talk on the way.”

Shawn nodded slightly and walked towards the VIP seats that had been
prepared. Julia, who was hiding behind him, could only follow Shawn closely
with small steps. She didn’t dare to look up at Ryan.

After a few steps, Shawn suddenly stopped. Julia didn’t withdraw her feet in
time and was about to jump on the back of Shawn.



“You…” Julia was about to scold the person in front of her, but stopped on
thinking he was the CEO.

Then SHE asked in a low voice, “what’s wrong?”

“Who are you hiding from?” Asked Shawn.

“No, I haven’t. I just don’t know they are so enthusiastic… ” Julia giggled.

Shawn slightly raised his good-looking eyebrows and pulled her out from
behind. Julia still kept her head down and held Shawn’s arm with both hands
as a shield.

‘this girl…’ She always did not think about the consequences seriously when
she did things, which obviously would cause more attention.

“Look at the woman next to Mr. Shawn. She has hung her head on Mr. Shawn
since she came in. How shameless she is in public!”

“Yes, I heard that she is just an ordinary worker.”

“Shh, keep it down. Mr. Shan doesn’t like others to gossip behind his back. If
Mr. Shawn really likes that woman, we will be in trouble. “

Hearing that, Julia instantly straightened her back, reSarahsed Shawn’s hand
and took a few steps back quietly.

But this action exposed her completely.

“Julia! Julia.. ” An excited voice suddenly came from behind Julia.

Julia was in a daze for a second, and then came closer to Shawn. She did not
look back, but quickened her pace by grabbing the hand of Shawn.



“Is that you? Julia? ” Someone grabbed her on the other arm.

“You got the wrong person.” Julia shook off his hand, but didn’t look back.

When she was about to walk away, she saw a person going from behind to
the front. It was a very handsome man with a strong book atmosphere.. The
white shirt fit him well, and he was tall, but a little shorter than Shawn.

The man’s excitement subsided when he saw that Julia was holding onto
Shawn’s arm. He smiled at her and said, “it’s been a long time, Julia.”

“Hi, Nathan . It’s been a long time.” Julia knew that she couldn’t escape this
time, so she also gave a shallow smile to Nathan .

“How have you been lately?” Nathan took a look at Shawn, then looked back
at Julia and asked softly.

“I’m fine. What about you? ” Replied Julia.

“I’m not fine.” Nathan put on a bitter smile.

Julia was stunned, but didn’t continue to say anything. She really didn’t know
what to say in the face of her old friend whom she had seen for a long time.
The deathly silence spread among the three people. Julia seemed not to hear
the noise of the ball, only silence.

“Brother Shawn, do you know who he is? His name is Nathan . He was Julia’s
boyfriend when she was in college. ” A coquettish voice broke the silence.
Then, Julia saw that Mona came from outside.

The world suddenly became noisy.

Hearing the word “boyfriend”, Shawn’s face darkened.



“I guess that they must have a lot to talk about. Brother Shawn, why don’t we
Sarahve them some space? As far as I can remember, they didn’t break up
that year. They’d better make everything cSarahr.” With a sneer, Mona held on
to Shawn’s arm and w

inked at Julia with a cunning look.

Before Julia could say anything more, Mona looked at her with a big smile and
said, “old classmate, I guess you also want to know the reason why Nathan
left at that time. Brother Shawn and I will not disturb you.”

“Julia, let’s talk.” Nathan looked at Julia seriously, too.

Julia turned to look at Shawn and found there was no expression on his face.
He was in the cold north pole at that moment.

“I’m sorry. Let’s talk next time.” Julia said politely while she was still holding on
to Shawn’s arm.

On the other side, Mona was anxious. She said sarcastically, “you are really
heartless. Brother Shawn, we are kind enough to give these chances to
them.”

He tried to pull Shawn out but Shawn took his arms away. He said politely,
“Miss Mona, your behavior may cause misunderstanding. PSarahse behave
yourself.”

After hearing his polite and distant words, people around were all silent. Mona
was a little embarrassed and looked at Julia with anger.

Julia was innocent. It was none of her business.

“Mr. Mona, I appreciate your talent, but pSarahse do not covet something that
doesn’t belong to you.” Shawn cast a glance at Nathan .



This sentence was more devastating than the words just now. Julia was
completely shocked.

Why did he say that? Did he do this to get rid of Mona or to help her out?

The abnormality in her heart was getting more and more obvious, but at the
same time, the uneasiness hidden in her heart was slowly magnified.

After glancing at Julia’s dumbfounded expression, Shawn chuckled and pulled
down Julia’s hand on his arms. He gently held her hand under the gaze of the
public, and indifferently walked past Nathan and Mona.

Julia turned to look at Nathan , and the gentle smile on his face suddenly
froze. He gave a self mockery smile.

Seeing this, Julia stopped her steps, but still turned around and left with
Shawn.

Nobody dared to gossip about them behind Julia and Shawn. Although Shawn
didn’t say anything, the relationship between the three people was more
confused: Nathan , Julia and Shawn.

“It’s really you, Julia.” Not far away, Ryan also saw what happened. When he
saw them coming closer, he greeted to Julia with a smile.

“Long time no see, Ryan.” Julia looked a little bit unnatural when she saw
Ryan, but she still smiled at him.

“Long time no see.” Ryan was not as excited as Nathan . He just smiled
politely to Julia.

There was no response from the two.



Ryan put a glass of wine in front of Shawn and gestured him to sit down, “Mr.
Shawn, I’ve heard a lot about you and finally got to see you today. You’re
really like the hearsay.”

“I heard that Master Simon is doing well recently. It seems that you do much
better than the hearsay.” said Shawn.

“Not so much.” Ryan smiled politely.

Julia sat beside Shawn, listening to the hypocritical words of the men and
drinking red wine from time to time. As more and more people gathered
around Shawn and Ryan, Julia felt a bit bored. She didn’t dare to do anything
else as she stayed beside Shawn, but just kept on drinking with a smile on her
face.

Ryan’s eyes never fell on Julia from beginning to end. He just occasionally
glanced at her.

Julia looked around but didn’t find Nathan .

She had been trying to run away from Nathan and Ryan for two years, but she
failed. What was more, she met them one day.

Julia sighed in her mind and couldn’t help but sigh the coincidence of fate.

“Welcome back, Master. Simon. How is your foot?” Someone asked suddenly.

His words suddenly awakened Julia, who was drowsy, and she looked at
Ryan as well.

“Yes. When I heard that you had a car accident, the whole Simon Family was
in a mess. What a young talent! How could he be destroyed in a car accident?
“

The surrounding crowd started to talk about it.



Sitting in the middle of the room, Julia was like on pins and needles. They
were talking to Ryan, but she always felt that they were looking at her with
reproachful eyes, as if they were saying, that this woman was the one who
was responsible for it.

Fortunately, they quickly changed the topic from the car accident to Julia, but
men were still different from women. They only said a few blessings to Shawn.

Hearing that they changed the topic, Julia suddenly breathed a sigh of relief.
She felt like she was tied at the volcanic mouth. She was waiting for death but
was suddenly saved. The feeling of surviving made her heart fluctuate.

“Women are really bad, right? Master Simon.” Someone said angrily.

“By the way, it is said that Master Simon had a car accident when he went to
see his girlfriend. Is that true? “

Hearing this, Ryan’s face froze, but he didn’t answer. Some people noticed
the subtle look on Ryan’s face and immediately changed the subject.

Chapter 27
What no one had noticed was that large beads of sweat appeared on Julia’s
forehead, and she was shrinking her head like a turtle.

“Forget it. Let’s not talk about the past today. Let’s drink.” Ryan said in a
straightforward manner.

All the guests except Shawn also took part in the small talks with Ryan.

Time for the ball was up, and other guests entered the dancing floor with their
women in twos and threes.



There were fewer and fewer guests before the dinner table, and only three of
them stayed. Ryan was not in a hurry to Sarahve, but took a look at Julia, and
then turned his sight to Shawn. He politely asked, “Mr. Shawn, can I borrow
your female companion for a few minutes?”

Julia grabbed Shawn’s clothes anxiously. Obviously, she didn’t want to stay
with Ryan alone.

She was afraid. She blamed herself. Without her, Ryan’s foot wouldn’t have
been injured. Over the past two years, Julia often dreamed that Ryan was
limping towards her. With a fierce look at her, he said: “give my leg back!”

“Julia, can I ask you something?” Ryan said softly when he saw that Julia was
dependent on Shawn.

“You can talk about it here. Ha ha.” Julia raised her head, forced a smile and
said.

She didn’t want to stay with him alone, because in her eyes, Ryan was also a
horrible person. What’s more, since she felt guilty of him, she started to feel
frustrated.

Ryan looked at the direction where Shawn was and Shawn answered
indifferently, “no one else is here.”

This remark made Ryan think of Shawn as an outsider, so he couldn’t put
forward the request of Sarahving them alone. He nodded. After a while, he
turned to Julia and asked anxiously, “where is Lola? She lives with you, right?
“

Though Julia had made full preparation, she swallowed and swallowed when
she heard Ryan’s question, “I I don’t know. “



“I know that the message was sent by you two years ago. And I also know
that the person I was going to meet was you.” Ryan stared at Julia sharply,
trying to find something from her face.

Julia was silent.

Indeed, two years ago, she sent a message to Ryan. Ryan met a car accident
on the way to meet her.

According to Evena, one of Ryan’s legs was almost disabled in that car
accident. He was transferred to America for treatment the next day. It had
been two years since he had been there.

It was her who made him lose a leg. He had the right to blame her.

“I’m sorry.” After a long while, Julia said in a low voice, “I’m sorry, I’m really
sorry.”

“I don’t blame you or anybody else. I know it’s Lola’s thoughts. She never liked
me. She wanted to end our relationship, but I didn’t dare to admit it. ”
Disappointment flashed through Ryan’s eyes.

Julia felt a sudden pain in her heart. This man loved Lola. He would do
anything for her, even his life.

However Love involves mutual willingness. He loves Lola, but Lola doesn’t
love him.

“Ryan, if you really want Lola to be good, don’t show up in front of her from
now on, okay? I will tell her that you are living a good life. She will be relieved
when your leg is fully recovered. She doesn’t love you at all. What’s the point
of being together if it only hurts each other? If you want to be a loyal dog
curling under her feet, you should ask for her permission first. ” Said Julia.



This was true. In the past two years, except feeling guilty, she had no feelings
for Ryan.

Ryan didn’t respond. He didn’t want to talk about it. People were weak
creatures. They tended to escape. They were afraid of getting hurt and being
disappointed.

“Excuse me for a moment.” Ryan stood up and forced a smile.

“Ryan.” Julia also stood up and called him.

Ryan didn’t look back and went straight away. Julia saw that although he tried
hard to walk, his steps were still a little stiff and his thin figure would go with
the wind.

Julia guessed that Ryan might have a hard time in the past two years. Julia
kept looking at him until he disappeared in the hall.

On the other side, Shawn also stood up and took Julia away.

“Are we Sarahving?” Julia asked in surprise.

“Do you still want to stay here?” Asked Shawn.

“But…” Except for negotiating with other guests, Shawn had done nothing
else. Was he here for business?

Julia was stunned for a few seconds, but she didn’t feel it strange when she
thought of the nature of Shawn. For a capitalist, only benefits could attract his
attention.

However Why did he tell everyone her identity? When Julia thought of what
just happened, she blushed again and followed behind Shawn like a little cat.



“You are familiar with Ryan?” Asked Shawn.

Julia nodded and smiled helplessly: “he was the only male friend in my
college, but I was too arrogant. I thought I could make decisions for others. I
thought to separate the was the best way to stop them, but it turned out my
arrogance kil

led him. “

Could Ryan’s foot recover as before? Julia didn’t dare to think further.

Shawn was silent and listened to Julia quietly.

It seemed that she had totally forgotten who was sitting next to her when she
immersed herself at the memories of the university two years ago. She never
mentioned it to anyone, not even to Lola.

Because she knew that it just would add their troubles to the situation if she
mentioned it before Lola.

Many things had happened in University, and every memory was deeply
engraved in Julia’s mind. She was unwilling to look back.

When Julia and Lola first met Ryan, Ryan was a professor in the University. At
the same time, he was the youngest professor in Ventrusburg University.
Many girls liked him because of his handsome appearance and his
extraordinary talent.

Just as somebody read in some school novels, Jasper gradually had a crush
on the sweet, kind and innocent female student. Later, they got together. But
at that time, Lola didn’t like him. She was forced too hard by Ryan that she
was not able to think about these questions. As time went by, the problem
gradually came out.



Lola wanted to break up with Ryan, but she didn’t know what to say. As the
witness of their relationship, Julia knew that Lola hadn’t liked Ryan at all, and
almost they went out on a date three together. Even if Lola and Ryan were not
tired, Julia still felt tired.

When Lola was hesitating, Julia suggested that she should invite Ryan to
have a talk with him. It was a tacit agreement between Lola and Julia. So in
the name of Lola, Julia sent a message to Ryan and invited him out.

She thought things would be as simple as the two girls thought. But to her
surprise, on their way here, Ryan had an accident and then flew to America.
The breaking up incident had been left behind.

Julia had always believed that unless she had made up her mind, Ryan
wouldn’t have had an accident. It was not Lola fault, and no one could blame
her, because she was the perfect angel but Julia was the embodiment of all
sin.

“If only I hadn’t asked him out at that time.” Julia repeated this sentence for
five times.

Hearing that, Shawn held her hand gently. He knew more than she thought,
but he wouldn’t tell her. When the car accident happened, Ryan was forced to
cut off his leg. And now he walked on artificial leg.

Besides, the car accident was not that simple.

But it had nothing to do with Shawn and he had no interest in investigating.

“Julia! Why are you here? ” As soon as she walked out of the elevator, she
heard a sound which was quite far from Julia’s eardrum.

Julia turned to the direction of the voice and saw Evena. Behind Evena were a
group of familiar but unfamiliar students.



“This is This is… ” The little girl scampered to Julia. When Evena saw Shawn,
she stopped abruptly. Her voice was stuttering with excitement.

“C.. C… C… ” Evena stammered and bowed deeply to Shawn. Her tongue
was knotted and could not be continued for a long time.

Shawn nodded.

“She is my friend, Evena.” As soon as she saw Evena’s action, she
immediately found comfort. Also, she suddenly realized that she had behaved
normally in front of the CEO.

“No, I’m not Evena. My name is…” Evena immediately refuted. How could she
Sarahve such a vulgar impression in front of the CEO? She thought for a
moment, and unexpectedly forgot her original name.

Seeing that her classmates standing in the distance were about to come
down, Julia hurriedly grabbed the arm of Shawn and walked out. Today she
had encountered too many things and she had had enough.

However, she was not tall enough to walk. As a result, she was stopped at the
door.

In the dim light of the Sunny hall, the students didn’t recognize that Shawn
was the CEO of theNelson Group. They just thought this man was very
handsome.

“Hey, Julia, long time no see.” The woman who greeted Julia was her former
roommate, Penny.

“It’s been a long time.” Julia smiled helplessly.

Penny looked at Julia up and down and said with a smile, “you look good. You
are wearing famous brands all over your body, your boyfriend are rich.”



The tone was weird and meaningful.

“Of course she is rich. She is bisexuality. Rich people can buy whatever she
want. ” Another classmate echoed with a smile.

“No wonder she doesn’t want to attend the reunion just because she doesn’t
want to degrade herself. We are so different from each other.” Penny said
again.

“But I don’t need this money. I really want to know what you are thinking
about.”

“Penny, it was so lucky that you and Jessie moved away at that time.
Otherwise, you would have been surrounded by an aura of katoey now.
Fortunately. “

“Hey, Julia, you have graduated for such a long time. Can you tell me now? Is
your mother the third woman. I heard she is beautiful too. “

Chapter 28
Julia clenched her fists. She didn’t care what other people would think of her,
but she would never allow anyone to speak ill of her mother. This was her
principle.

An eye for an eye. Since they didn’t plan to show mercy to her, she didn’t
need to do so.

“Fuck off.” Julia turned her head, and her red lips became more coquettish in
the dim light.

“Forget it, Julia.” Evena hurried to stand between the two groups.



“Evena, don’t protect her anymore. Don’t you find this ladyboy disgusting? So
is Lola. Both of them are Trannies. ” Penny pretended to spat on the ground in
disgust.

Evena was speechless. Brody, it’s she who was protecting them?

“Penny, dare you say it again?” Julia was not someone to be trifled with. She
pushed Evena away and raised her fists.

But her other hand was held in the palm of Shawn. She couldn’t run away
even if she wanted to.

Julia’s classmates, who had been a little afraid of her, felt relieved when they
saw Shawn grabbing Julia. They wildly laughed, “it seems that your boyfriend
knows you like going crazy. I tell you, if you dare to touch me, I will ask Master
Ye to punish you. Do you know who Master Ye is? The king of the underworld
in Ventrusburg! “

“Fuck! I won’t be called Julia if I don’t cut your tongue!” Not to be outdone, she
looked as fierce as a tigress down the mountain.

“Your name is not Julia, but a ladyboy.” Seeing that Julia could not break free
from Shawn, Penny stood straight and raised her voice.

Julia was infuriated by these words. She had drank a lot today and the fight in
the bottom of her heart was triggered. Now she just wanted to reSarahse it.
When Penny was running towards the road. If it weren’t for the pulling of
Shawn, Julia would have definitely taught her a good lesson.

Compared with Julia’s madness, Shawn was as cold as a falling God. His
chilliness made people scared. Except for Penny and Julia, the rest of them
were so scared by Shawn that they didn’t even dare to make a sound.

“Let me go!” Julia shouted at him after turning around. She couldn’t get rid of
him and didn’t care that Shawn was her boss.



“Do you want to fight with others in dresses?” When he saw Julia’s angry face,
he restrained his chilliness and said in a harsh voice.

Julia was stunned and looked down at her clothes. The elegant purple dress
was wrinkled because of her violent resistance.

“If you were bitten by a dog, will you bite the dog?” Shawn said casually.

As soon as his words dropped, all the people at the meeting room fell silent. It
was because that Julia was too shocked that Mr. Shawn would stand up for
her, and it was just right for him to ask such a question.

Michelle was shocked too. When she was about to scold the man in front of
her, she saw his cold and stern face. Her intuition told her that this man was
very scary.

“Oh Of course I won’t. I’m not a dog and I’m a tolerant person. A ladyboy is
also a human being. It’s better than a dog. ” Julia regained her composure
and burst into laughter.

Her tone was relax and natural.

“Let’s go home and feed the dogs.” Holding on to Shawn’s hand, Julia walked
towards the door. She raised her head high, with a good mood on her face.

Due to the words of Shawn, nothing bad seemed to happen today. And
everything was not so bad as she thought, because Was he with her all the
time?

Julia couldn’t help peeping at Shawn, who had helped her out when she was
intercepted by Nathan .

He held her hand and warmed her up when she apologized to Ryan.



When she was about to have a fight with the other girl, he stopped her and
asked her to calm down.

Thinking of this, her depression was swept away.

Looking at their receding figures of Shawn and Julia, Penny clenched her
teeth. Evena wanted to follow up. However, she dared not. What she could do
was only to watch her boss walking away.

“Evena, who is Julia’s man? Looks familiar. ” Someone suddenly asked.

Evena turned around, gave them a mysterious smile, and imitated Julia’s pet
phrase, “guess?”

“He seems to be Master Li, the present CEO of theNelson Group. Since he
took over theNelson Group, it has become an irresistible business tycoon in
Ventrusburg.” Someone whispered.

“Yes, you are right. Congratulations!” Evena smiled at the crowd.

Penny was stunned. She felt lucky that she hadn’t shouted at him just now.
Otherwise, she would have no place to stay in Ventrusburg.

The same view of Ventrusburg flashed through the window. But Julia felt that
her mood was a little different from usual. The scene in the day deepened in
her eyes. From the rear-view

mirror, Julia saw the delicate profile of Shawn. A feeling that she had never
experienced spread in her heart freely.

Julia quickly turned her head and softly grasped her skirt, trying to suppress
this feeling.

She hated the unknown, the unknown was much more terrible than the past,
so she usually didn’t know what she couldn’t do, let alone feelings.



“Well Thank you. ” Julia’s low voice broke the silence in the car. As she spoke,
she glanced at Shawn cautiously.

Shawn still kept silent, seeming not to hear what she said.

In silence, Julia’s thoughts diverged far. For example, what she had done in
front of Shawn tonight. She actually dared to quarrel with Penny in front of
Shawn. Her image… What if CEO deprive her of her duty for this reason?

“You are good at fighting?” When Julia was feeling extremely regretful, Shawn
asked her suddenly.

Julia didn’t answer the question immediately. She had to figure out a way to
retrieve her ladylike image.

“No, I didn’t. I was so angry that I couldn’t help but punch him.” Julia said
thoughtfully.

It happened to be the red light in front, then Shawn stopped. He looked at
Julia and said coldly: “I don’t want to repeat what I’ve said.”

Julia was scared and her boss looked very unfriendly. She didn’t know what
was wrong with what was said? No, she didn’t

“What do you mean?” Julia asked carefully, with a heart attack.

The arrogant CEO didn’t say anything more but gave her a meaningful look.
Julia blinked her eyes and confused.

He knew cSarahrly that she was not a clever child, so how could he play the
reasoning game? Depressed, Julia lowered her head. She thought about his
meaningful glance and what he had said.

After thinking, she was startled by his question.



She still remembered everything the CEO said.

It seemed that Shawn had told her that he hated liars.

Did Mr. Shawn notice that she was lying?

Julia glanced at Shawn and felt guilty.

But after Sarahving the Sunny hall, her nerves also slowly eased down. And
perhaps it was because she had been in the car for a long time, or because
she had drunk too much, Julia felt a little dizzy. The two Shawn were
intertwined in front of her.

“Mr. Shawn, you are so handsome.” After a long while, Julia said, by some
chance.

The car stopped just at the gate of the Zona Residences. Shawn turned his
head and looked at her.

She blushed and smiled at him. Her dimples added to her charm.

Julia drank a lot at the ball, but she didn’t respond at that time. He thought she
was a good drinker, but it turned out she was still unresponsive. Faced with
Julia, all the knowledge Shawn Sarahrned was too poor to explain delay
drinking.

“Mr. Shawn, you can’t deduct my salary or fire me, you know?” Julia’s moved
one after another, frowning, and said seriously to Shawn.

Her voice mixed with alcohol was not as careful as usual. Julia was so bold
and unrestrained. Shawn’s heart was beating fast. He had never seen her like
this before. He Sarahned forward, raised her red lips and pressed on her lips
gently.



Julia didn’t push her away, but instead, she put her arms around his neck and
kissed him back intuitively.

The look in Shawn’s eyes dimmed and a rare desire rose.

Tonight, she was such a tempting goblin. Suddenly, he felt that he was lucky. It
was lucky that her drunkenness would delay, or Shawn wanted everyone
seeing her looking to disappear.

“emm..” the ambiguous moans kept going around the small car.

His tongue and mouth were so intertwining that his big hands were moving on
her back restlessly. Julia felt a little uncomfortable and slightly twisted her
body, trying to get rid of him. She didn’t know how attractive her gesture was
to men.

After a long time, Shawn finally let her go. He looked at the little woman in his
arms, only to feel a little thirsty.

Her face was blazing, and her eyes were hazy and charming. Her skin under
her neck was as red as light.

Julia, however, had no idea of what was happening here. She was sitting on
Shawn’s legs. The forced smile on the ball had made her exhausted
physically and mentally. She yawned and hugged the strong waist of Shawn in
a natural way, Sarahning her little head against the chest of Shawn and
sleeping soundly.

Her innocent look made Shawn’s heart ache. Shawn looked at her, but
couldn’t take his eyes off her. She still didn’t want to tell him everything. With
his face darkened, he looked out of the window at the Faraway community.
With one hand holding Julia tight, one hand starting the engine, Shawn drove
away.



Chapter 29
A sharp sound of brake sounded at Julia’s ears, and she saw that a large
truck went straight towards her. Her heart was shocked and she closed her
eyes all of a sudden, without any pain she could imagine.

“Help me.” The voice was as slight as a mosquito. Julia turned her head and
saw Ryan’s face was cut by the glass. His legs were pressed on a heavy
object, which made him unable to move.

He reached out his hand to Julia, who was startled and screamed.

Julia finally escaped from the nightmare as she rubbed her temples to relieve
the headache.

Last night, she went to the ball with Shawn, and then they met Ryan, Nathan
and other students.

And then Shawn drove her home. Her memory was fuzzy on the car. She
could indistinctly feel that she seemed to have done something very great.

‘forget it, I don’t want to think about it any more. I get up and go to work.’.

Trying to get up, Julia was stunned to find that her waist was tightly held by
something. She stiffened and turned around uneasily.

Then she saw the CEO slightly smiled at her.

Uh

Julia was speechless. Though the CEO’s smile was very charming, why were
they lying on the same bed again? She couldn’t help but wonder what terrible
thing she had done last night that made the god treat her like this.



After looking at each other for a few seconds, Julia said in a low voice, “good
morning, Mr. Shawn.”

“Good morning.” Shawn seemed to be in a good mood.

“Where are we now? I haven’t been here before. ” Julia looked around calmly
and forced a smile.

Anyhow, it was not the first time for her to sleep on the same bed with the
CEO. Julia, you must be calmer and not make a fool of yourself.

“Here Is my home. ” There was a touch of desolation flashing in the dark eyes
of Shawn, but when he looked at Julia’s pretended calm face, he began to flirt
with her.

Julia held the quilt tighter. ‘my God, she was taken home by others. Julia,
you’re such a fool. Don’t drink!

“Oh, That’s it, It looks beautiful.” Though she was roaring in her heart, she still
kept calm on the surface and commented seriously.

With a slight smile on his face, Shawn turned over, and Julia was pinned down
on the bed.

“CEO……” Julia wanted to pretend to be calm, but she was too weak to do
that. She reached out and tried to push him away.

“Yes.” The next second, Shawn squatted down and smelled Julia’s neck. Julia
could feel his warm breath, which made her stiff.

“The contract According to the agreement… ” Julia tried to stay calm, and her
voice trembled with fear.

“What was on it?” Shawn moved to her earlobe and gently bit it.



Ears were one of Julia’s weaknesses. This action dispelled her remaining
calmness in the end, and then, she forgot her contract

In the end, Shawn didn’t eat her. But Julia thought there was nothing different
with losing her virginity

Nestling in the arms of Shawn, Julia thought angrily, ‘boss is so unkind. If I
had known that he was so powerful and good at martial arts, I would never
have pretended to marry him.’.

Although Shawn hadn’t fought with anyone in front of Julia, she was sure that
Shawn were kungfu masters. After all, although she hadn’t any opponent
before in Ventrusburg, she was again and again controlled by Shawn.

“What did you want to say just now?” Hearing her words, Shawn looked down
at her and asked.

Julia lowered her head, too. She didn’t want to see this hateful wolf.

However, when she looked at her clothes, she felt that her cheeks were as red
as burning. She was still wearing the same purple dress as last night. But it
seemed that she couldn’t wear it anymore because of some of her
movements. Her chest was disheveled and It could hardly cover her figure..
What shocked Julia most was that there were a few red hickeys on it.

Was she Julia? This is definitely not me! ‘Julia thought in self denial.

“By the way. The contract says that it can’t be like this. ” Hearing the words of
Shawn, Julia quickly made an complaint.

The voice was cSarahrly a complaint, but it turned into a coquettish voice in
Shawn’s ear. The man’s lips could not help but twist upwards.

“Say it cSarahrly.” Shawn approached her and asked her directly.



Julia’s face turned red again. Her heart had been abnormal since this
morning. If she died one day, it must be because of the heavy workload.

“Yeah. Well, you can’t cross the line. You can’t do things like this. You can’t
force me… ” Julia lowered her head and said in a lower and lower voice.

“Did I force you?” Asked the warden.

“Yes, there is…” Julia summoned up her courage and said. But just as she
finished her words, Shawn’s forceful body pressed down on her, making her
look even more intimidating.

The spineless Julia changed the topics and faltered, “no no… You didn’t… “

“I don’t like to force other

s.” Added one more sentence.

Though she was crying, she dared not to contradict him. Mr. Shawn, you are
definitely forcing me. Why are you so domineering! What’s more, you don’t
allow anyone else to tell you what you have done? She couldn’t find any
words to refute Shawn. A man like him was too dangerous.

“I want to get up.” Julia had a rest and became energetic again. She raised
her head and spoke in a low voice.

She couldn’t save her whole life if she still stayed with Shawn.

As if hearing nothing, Shawn quietly lay on his side with his eyes closed.

Julia was so excited when she saw Shawn closing his eyes. She grabbed the
bedside and tried to sneak away from Shawn.



But this petty action could not hide from Shawn. He tightened his arm and
stopped Julia sneaking away.. And the posture was really weird, which made
the serious CEO couldn’t help laughing out.

Hearing the laughter, Julia looked back at Shawn frightenedly. In her
impression, there were only two expressions shown on Shawn’s face which
were cold face and the corners of his mouth. It was the first time that she had
laughed so loudly.

In fact, the CEO’s smile was sunny, very beautiful. Julia’s eyes turned bright
like a sun.

Just a few seconds later, Shawn was back to normal. He looked at her,
frowned and asked seriously, “where are you going?”

Don’t pretend to be cool. I have seen your smile. Julia tittered.

She smiled brightly and said, “I want to pee.”

“……” As soon as her words faded away, Julia saw the anger line on Shawn’s
forehead.

“It seems that the employee quality of theNelson Group is in great need
again.” Said Shawn meaningfully.

Hearing this, Julia was stunned and forgot that he was her boss. It seemed
that she had become more unreasonable.

“Mr. Shawn, I’m just saying it casually. In fact, I’m not such a person. Every
employee inNelson Group is well behaved and there is no need to change.”
Julia hastily smiled.

It was not easy for her to hold her movements, and her two arms that were
clinging to the head of the bed had already been sore and numb. However,



the hands of Shawn gripped her waist and made her unable to move up and
down.

Shawn raised his eyebrows.

It was a silent competition. Finally, Julia gave in. She looked pitifully at Shawn,
and said, “I was wrong! I’m so hurry! “

With a smile, Shawn reSarahsed Julia’s arm. She quickly sat up and shook
her aching arm hard.

Julia wanted to jump off the bed, but the dress was too close to Shawn.. Half
of the dress was under Shawn. Julia wanted to pull it hard but she was afraid
that it might be torn apart.

Facing with the panic and nervousness on Julia’s face, Shawn kept a calm
posture all the time. He glanced at Julia who had an awkward look on her face
and felt a little pity for her. After he carried her out of the bed, Julia finally
stepped on the ground and felt relieved.

She stood in front of him and he helped her tidy up her clothes.

For a moment, Julia’s heart beat faster and faster. She got more and more
confused. Why did the boss treat her like this? She didn’t know Shawn’s love
for her. She just thought that Shawn just treated her as a fun toy.

Was it just a toy? Suddenly a feeling of loss emerged.

Since she didn’t take a shower yesterday, Julia planned to go home, take a
shower and change clothes to work. However, the CEO seemed not to be
satisfied with her proposal.

Julia had to follow the arrangement of Holden. She took a bath in his home
and put on the clothes arranged by Shawn.



After she got changed, Julia stood in front of the mirror and walked around.
‘well, the clothes are not bad. They are cool and handsome. I like a simple
T-shirt and jeans.’ she thought.

She was alone in the bedroom while Shawn was reading newspaper outside.
Then, Julia began to carefully look around the bedroom. The bedroom was
mainly decorated in white, which made the whole room elegant and luxurious.
She didn’t expect that the cold CEO likes white.

This was not the Nelson family mansion, but a private villa in which no
servants lived. But why did Shawn say it was his home. The slightest bit of
loneliness and hesitation in Shawn’s words suddenly flashed through Julia’s
eyes.

What kind of family did he have.

He hadn’t officially introduced her to his parents yet. It seemed that everything
he did had nothing to do with his family. He was himself, only.

Julia didn’t even notice that Shawn was coming in when she was thinking.

“What are you thinking about?” Her waist was naturally wrapped around by
someone, and a familiar breath came to her ears.

Julia was a little stunned, but didn’t resist. She looked at Shawn in the mirror.

He had everything that other people admired, but how could he be after
abandoning all the glory?

Julia shook her head, and they stood together quietly.

Chapter 30



Out of the villa, Shawn took Julia directly to the company. Standing at the gate
of the company, Julia let out a sigh.

She thought that the branch of theNelson Group was a tall building in
Ventrusburg, but when she saw the headquarters, Julia finally understood
what was “Do not compare to others who are better than you, you will lose”.
Although the construction was not regarded as a human, the headquarters
was really more luxurious than branch.

She raised her head and looked at the towering high buildings standing
straight in the front of him. The glaze like light was very dazzling in the
sunlight. Men and Women walked in and out elegantly in a standard uniform.
The glass rotating door reflected incandescent light.

Julia turned around and found that Shawn didn’t get out of the car but drove in
from the other side.

Then, Julia finally knew that the CEO directly took the elevator to the CEO’s
office from the expensive VIP parking without passing the door.

The 95th Floor! Standing inside the elevator, Julia looked at the changing
number and couldn’t help but sigh again.

Julia didn’t know if she could see the plane through the window, Julia thought
a lot. It suddenly occurred to her that all these things belonged to Shawn. At
the thought of this, Shawn’s image changed a lot.

She stealthily looked at Shawn, and then turned her head to look at the
changing numbers. She couldn’t help but sigh softly. It would be so great if
she owned one of the 95 layers. Alas

When she looked disconsolate, she heard a “beep” from the elevator and then
the door opened slowly.



“Hello, Mr. CEO.” There were two rows of people neatly arranged outside the
elevator. When they saw Shawn come out, they bowed to him neatly and
called him.

Julia had never seen such a scene. Although she knew that the two rows of
people didn’t bow to her, she couldn’t help straightening her back.

On the way to the CEO Office, Julia’s heart was filled with a strong sense of
satisfaction. Haha, how wonderful it would be if those people really bowed to
her one day.

When she entered the CEO Office, Julia was shocked again.

This was two or three times larger than the CEO’s room of the branch, and the
decoration everywhere was written with “high-end and noble” words. Julia
carefully touched these and other things and became envious.

“What are you doing?” John asked Julia with distain.

It was not until then that Julia realized that John had been in the CEO office all
the time. She took her hand back in a silly way, and calmly pointed at an
unidentified object in a unique shape and said: “this sculpture looks good, very
artistic.”

“That’s a trash can.” John looked at her as if looking at an idiot.

“Yes. It’s no wonder that the CEO office is so high-end that even the trash can
is so high-end.” Julia flattered John.

In the office, Shawn was completely different from what he was in the
bedroom. Julia had never expected that the hard-working CEO could be a
rascal.

It was too early to judge a person by his appearance, like Shawn.



Julia looked at Shawn and nodded thoughtfully, as if he had sensed Julia’s
true feelings. Shawn looked up at her, and Julia quickly stood up and smiled
at him.

He saw that Shawn was working again with no expression on his face.

The moment Shawn lowered her head, the smile on Julia’s face immediately
disappeared. What a waste of her expression.

“Come on, let me take you down to get familiar with your work. Don’t be lazy.”
John reached out to grab Julia’s hand, but she avoided it casually.

She turned John down twice.

John really had some feelings for Julia, but that was all. He knew that he
shouldn’t do anything to his friend’s wife.

Then she followed John to the Secretary Department, where there were five
women including Julia.

“These are the Secretary of our CEO. You can be familiar with her. She is
Brandon, the chief secretary.” John stood beside Julia and introduced.

Looking at this elegant office, Julia thought that she would work in this
environment in the future and got excited.

“Hold on! None of the secretaries of the CEO is a pushover.” John suddenly
whispered in her ear.

Julia felt a little uncomfortable, but she was too embarrassed to escape so
obviously, so she had to nod at John.

“Hello. My name is Brandon. ” A woman in professional dress came over,
reached out her hand and politely introduced.



Julia looked at the woman in front of her Who wasn’t exceedingly beautiful but
she had a perfect makeup on her face, and her hair was neatly and neatly tied
into a ponytail. And this woman gave her an inexplicable sense of oppression,
as if she were a noble Queen, while Julia was just a humble servant.

“Hello, my name is Julia. Nice to meet you.” Julia also smiled and looked up at
the woman in front of her confidently. Julia wore casual clothes today, without

the workplace style of a woman naturally. But she didn’t give up.

Brandon was shocked. Julia looked young and innocent. And she didn’t
expect that she would be more overbearing than her.

“Nice to meet you!”

“My name is Lisa.”

“My name is Cindy.”

“My name is Sarah.”

Julia greeted them one by one.

Working here was much more rigorous than working in the branch, and each
important document had to be checked by at Sarahst three people.

They were not as scary as Julia thought. Actually, they were much better than
many colSarahgues in the branch company. They would teach her anything
that she didn’t understand, especially Brandon. However, Julia didn’t
completely accept their kindness. She would never bother others to do things
she could.

As time went by, Julia felt that she worked even harder than before and she
felt it passed no long before she got off work.



But to Julia’s surprise, hadn’t Evena promised to be a sweep here? ‘why isn’t
she here?

Evena is wailing in pain in some one floor. I’m here! I’m here!

“Julia, would you like to have dinner with me?” Brandon stood up and asked
Julia kindly.

“Okay.” Julia packed up the items on the table and promised straightforwardly.

Brandon held Julia’s hand naturally. Julia didn’t feel well and she was
unfamiliar with such kind of person. It seemed that Brandon acted over
familiar with Julia. Trying to control her aversion, Julia smiled and chatted with
Brandon.

Before Sarahving, Julia took a glance at the CEO’s office and found that the
door was locked. She wondered if he hadn’t gone downstairs for lunch, or he
had left already.

“What are you looking at?” Brandon tugged Julia’s sleeve and asked in
confusion.

“Not yet. I think the decoration of this place is really good.” Julia looked away
and said casually.

“You’re right. This floor is the place where the CEO works. It is usual that this
place looks good.” Brandon smiled proudly.

The company’s dining room was on the third floor. But it was like a five-star
hotel. More importantly, they were free and only needed to show their ID
cards.

Julia looked at the various dishes on the menu and thought to herself, ‘The
headquarter is really different from the branch. Even the dining rooms here
are totally different from there.’.



And the dishes were served very quickly. Julia looked at the dishes on the
table and wanted to eat first. But she thought of the woman sitting opposite to
her. She didn’t know who her friend was, but she restrained her desire. She
still chatted with Brandon in a graceful manner.

“Julia! Julia! It’s you! ” All of a sudden, someone shouted.

Julia rubbed her aching ear. Needless to guess, she knew who she was. She
turned around and saw it was Evena.

But Evena looked so strange. Julia was dressed simply as a middle-aged
woman and she wore a white cSarahning cap on the top of her head. She
held a mop in her hands and looked at Julia with her eyes flashing.

No, she was looking at the dishes on Julia’s desk.

“Evena, why are you here?” Cold sweat started to break out on Julia’s
forehead.

“That’s my job!” Rosa kept her eyes on the food in front of Julia while she was
talking.

Looking at the glittering cheeks, Julia touched her forehead. Their teachers
would be extremely angry if they knew this. And Evena was so irrational to do
this. How could she see people like Scott in this way?

“Why did you allocate them here?” Asked Julia.

“Julia, there must be something you don’t know. I thought I was going to
cSarahn up the CEO’s office, but the personnel department at the
headquarters are going too far. They assign me here.” Evena, with tears in his
eyes, looked at Julia.

“Would you like to eat something?” Julia looked at her in disgust.



As Evena was about to say something, she saw a young man in the white
chef costume coming towards them. Evena immediately picked up a mop and
pretended to work hard, and from time to time, she glanced at the man.

“This is your order. Enjoy.” The young cook put a plate of dishes in front of
Julia and Brandon and said politely.

Hearing that, Evena wanted to escape. Turning around, the young cook said
with a smile, “Miss Ling, you’re slacking off again.”

Julia blinked and thought, ‘Miss Ling? Who is it?’

She suddenly remembered the name of Evena: Evena Ling.

It was a beautiful name, but Julia couldn’t connect it with Evena.

Then, Julia was startled to see that Evena, with a red face, pulled the mop
and carefully ran away under the gaze of the young cook.

“We didn’t order the dish, did we?” Brandon looked at the dishes in confusion.

“No, we didn’t.” Julia replied with certainty. That young cook was here to stir
up trouble. He was not picking on her, but Evena.

Looking at the young cook behind Evena, Julia could not help but chuckle.
Though Evena liked handsome men, and liked to flirt with handsome men,
she seldom saw Evena get flushed.


